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P.S. 24 The Spuyten Duyvil School



          660 West 236th Street                     

    Steven Schwartz, Principal 



                     Bronx, New York 10463            
    Nina Amster, Assistant Principal
 


          Telephone (718) 796-8845 
 
    Amanda Paredes, Assistant Principal
 

                      Fax (718) 796-8879
PS24school.org   
September 18, 2019
Dear Parent/Guardian, 

The New York City Department of Education is providing this letter to let you know about our efforts to closely monitor and address environmental quality in NYC school buildings.

Environmental testing was recently performed at P.S. 24 Spuyten Duyvil in connection with capital improvement project at the school. Laboratory analyses of soil samples indicated exceedances of one metal above the guidance levels set by the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation. The presence of the metal is attributed to historic fill at the site. 
All soil removed during construction has been transported off-site to an approved disposal facility. 

We have posted these test results on the DOE website at: 
https://www.schools.nyc.gov/schools/X024

As the DOE continues to address environmental quality in NYC schools, we will keep the public school community updated regarding our progress.

Sincerely, 

Principal 
Steven Schwartz
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